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A MESSAGE FROM WALK #130 LAY DIRECTOR 

the fourth day newsletter                                August 2010 

Ellyn Hix, Central Alabama Walk to Emmaus #27, table of Sarah. Wow! It’s been 12 years since I 

went on my original walk. God’s been working on this pilgrim for a while.  I have been blessed 

with so many wonderful fourth days. My good ALD friend, Lynnie Kopp, emailed me “God’s Little 

Post-It Notes.” God’s timing is always so amazing especially when we will just sit back, watch and 

listen for him, because the timing of receiving her email couldn’t have been more perfect. I would 

like to share a few of the Post-It Notes. 

“God doesn’t call the qualified, He qualifies the called.” 

“The Will of God never takes you to where the Grace of God will not protect you.” 

“Prayer: Don’t give God instructions, just report for duty!” 

“The task ahead of us is never as great as the Power behind us.” 

I’ll stop with this last saying. It definitely hit home with me. In preparing for Walk 130, I felt 

overwhelmed by the opportunity to serve God as the Lay Director for the ladies of Walk 130. I 

really questioned whether I was worthy of this responsibility, but then I remembered the purpose 

of Emmaus and what God’s been calling me to do. We can do all through the power of God. 

God has placed an awesome conference room team and background support team to work 

together to serve the ladies of Walk 130. We are also blessed with the spiritual leadership of 

Glen Pugh. We all need your help to make this the most wonderful experience for these ladies. 

Please come and join our team on August 25 – 28 and receive the blessing of serving behind the 

scenes even if you can’t stay the entire walk.  Come up and cook or serve a meal, pass out agape, 

set up or take down a worship area or help logistics pack up on Saturday. You will receive more 

of a blessing than you will give.  If you need more information on how you can be involved on this 

walk weekend, please contact me or a board representative listed later in this newsletter. 

In closing, I ask you to please begin to pray daily for Walk 130.  Please pray for the Holy Spirit to 

bind us all together as a team.  Pray for the formation of all support areas.  Pray for the pilgrims 

whom God will call to join us.  Pray for God’s guidance for each person who will be giving a talk.  

I ask for you to pray for each person involved with Walk 130. With your prayers, we will have 

the strength to have the most amazing weekend! 

“They asked each other, “Were not our hearts burning within us while he talked with us on the road and 

opened the Scriptures to us?” Luke 24:32 

Ellyn Hix 

CAEW #27 

ehix@auburn.edu 

 

Women’s Walk #130 

August 25 - August 28, 2010 

 Ellyn Hix - Lay Director 

Glen Pugh - Spiritual Director 

 

Times To Remember 

Wednesday 7pm Send-Off 

Friday 7pm Candlelight 

Saturday 7am Serenade 

Saturday 4pm Closing 

 

Central Alabama Emmaus Community 



2010 Walk Dates to Remember 

Men’s Walk # 131 Sept 15 -  Sept 18 

Tre’ Munger - Lay Director 

Mike Wells -  Spiritual Director 

Millbrook Cluster 

 

Women’s Walk #132 Sept 23 -  Sept 26 

Marian Woodman -  Lay Director 

Lu Anne Houser -  Spiritual Director 

East AL Cluster 

(Thursday -  Sunday) 

 

Women’s Walk #133 Oct 20 -  Oct 23 

Wendy Rajan - Lay Director 

Mike Densmore -  Spiritual Director 

Elmore/Tallassee  Cluster 

 

Men’s Walk #134 Oct 27 -  Oct 30 

Charles Stover -  Lay Director 

Jim Dannelly -  Spiritual Director 

Selma Cluster 

 

For additional Emmaus and Chrysalis 

information and  updates, periodically refer 

to  our website at www.caew.org.  Don’t 

forget, God equips and gives you the means 

and strength you need to serve, and bring 

others to Christ.  
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   FROM THE SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR OF WALK 130 

 

As we prepare for Walk 130 I would encourage you to contemplate the nature 
of servanthood that is is so clearly evident in the Emmaus community.  Over 
the years I have had the joyful experience of watching people serve in 
Emmaus.  It is such a great source of encouragement for me as a member of 
the clergy.  As I see people giving so freely of themselves I am both touched 
and amazed.  We live in such a busy world where people are often more 
concerned with their own schedules than serving our Lord by serving 
others.  Be in prayer for those who are serving. Each person is sacrificing 
something to be a part of the weekend.  While the sacrifice will in some way 
touch the life of the servant, sometimes the sacrifice also can be difficult.  As a 
result of the sacrifice each person serving will need the community’s prayers so 
that they may effectively live out their commitment and faithfully serve our 
Lord and Savior.  Be in prayer for all those serving and remember them each 
day by name.  You will be blessed, they will be blessed and so will the ladies of 

Walk 130. 

Glen Pugh, Blue Lake Walk to Emmaus #45, Table of Peter 

Women’s Walk #129 
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Pilgrims of Women’s Walk #130 

“Were not our hearts burning within us while He talked with us on the road and opened the 

Scriptures to us?”  Luke 24:32 

Name City Church Sponsor(s) 

Jane Buzbee Jacksons Gap AL First UMC - Alexander City Dwight Buzbee 

Jennifer Carter Opelika AL Union Grove Baptist Pam Coxwell & Tammy Forbus 

Leigh Chambers Auburn AL Believers Church Martha Jean Starr 

Alice Chance Wetumpka AL First UMC - Dadeville Wanda Ryals 

Kristina Childress Montgomery AL Frazer UMC  Jennifer Hand 

Joyce Davidson Clanton AL Lomax Independent Church Debra Jones 

Jean Decker Montgomery AL Mountain View Baptist - Wetumpka Mary & Ed Rhodes 

Anne Alan Jemison Pike Road AL St. James UMC Michelle Parkinson 

Becki Etheridge Alexander City AL First UMC - Alexander City Diane Walls 

Julia Farrow Auburn AL Auburn UMC Beth Kisor 

Jennifer Flourney Kellyton AL Bay Pine Baptist Sharon Moore 

Ann Marie Franklin Millbrook AL St Bede Catholic - Montgomery Doryan Carlton 

Dora Freeman Auburn AL Parkway Baptist Lori Starr 

Katie Hagood Elmore AL Centerpoint - Prattville David Hagood 

Mary Claire Haenlein Tallassee AL Mountain View Baptist Mary & Ed Rhodes 

Lauren Harmon Lineville AL Lineville Methodist Angela North 

Denise Haskins Valley AL Langdale UMC Kathy McWhorter 

Megan Henderson Valley Grande AL Orrville Baptist - Orrville Jess Henderson 

Lisa Hollans Auburn AL Cornerstone Erin Stephens 

Angela House Wetumpka AL Mt. View Baptist Matt Flurry 

Vicki Hudson Opelika AL Auburn UMC Jen Thurow 

Maggie Lewis Montgomery AL Refuge Temple Elise Todd 

Veta Lewis Phenix City AL We Can Ministries - Phenix Willie Lewis 

Twila Macon Alexander City AL First Baptist - Alexander City Sundra Kinman 

Andrea McCain Montgomery AL First UMC - Montgomery Kathy Hartzog 

Sandra Moore Lanett AL Langdale UMC Ida Faye Bell 

Jeannie O'Donnell Loachapoka AL Loachapoka Baptist  Dara Hosey 

Jeanette Parker Opelika AL Union Grove Baptist Beth Furmanek & Ellaine Corbett 

Dana Pouncy Prattville AL   Gina Mount 

Kindra Sloan Hayden AL Mt Zion Baptist - Corner AL Freda Hall 

Laura Smith Montgomery AL Snowden Baptist - Montgomery Marsha Davis & Marcia Wright 

Marjorie Smith Kellyton AL Haven Memorial UMC Don Ingram 

Shirley Stephens Sylacauga AL The Sanctuary Karen McInnis 

Stephanie Stewart Opelika AL Lighthouse Clarence Stewart 

Nicole Sumner Valley AL Pleasant Baptist-Tuskegee Trinchua Dukes & Dan Goslin 

Faye Swanner Clanton AL First UMC - Clanton Greg Swanner 

Christie Thames Eclectic AL First Baptist - Wetumpka Amelia Golden 

Bobbie Walters Mathews AL   Kay Walters 

Crystal Wellborn Cragford AL Corinth Baptist Church Sundra Kinman 

Lana Williams Montgomery AL Frazer UMC Elise Todd & Judy Payne 

Leslie Wisher Auburn AL First Baptist - Auburn Tricia Wilkerson 

Pat Worley Pike Road AL Frazer UMC Sheila Robertson 
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Conf. Rm. Team - Women’s Walk #130 Work Areas - Women’s Walk #130 

SUPPORT AREA CHAIRPERSON 

AGAPE Stacey Hand 

BOOK COVERS / BAGS Kelly Aulner / Darlene Gill 

BEDTAGS Kris Johnson 

BOOK TABLE Linda Pearson 

CANDLELIGHT Jeff Wooley 

ENTERTAINMENT Stephanie Conner 

FRIDAY NIGHT PARTY Aleta Fountain 

GREETERS Sammy Teel 

LOGISTICS Jimmy Dennis 

FOOD PREPARATIONS Betty North 

MEAL SERVICE Kris Johnson 

NAME TAGS / NEWSLETTER Mary Mowery / Keith Haggerty 

PHOTOGRAPHY Debra Batson 

REFRESHMENTS Cindy Barkley 

HOUSING & REGISTRATION Cindy Bradley 

SERENADE Patti Barnes 

SPONSORS’ HOUR Truman Hornsby 

72 HOUR PRAYER VIGIL Kim Bowling-King 

SPEAKERS’ PRAYER CHAPEL Mary Evans 

WORSHIP Jim Smith 

Lay Director   Ellyn Hix 
 
Assistant Lay Directors  Rita Carswell 
    Betty Jo Landrum 
    Darlene Gill 
    Debbie Smalley 

Spiritual Director  Glen Pugh 
 
Assistant Spiritual Directors Charles Cummings 
    Diane Wood 
    Matt Mobley 
    Tony Hughes 
 
Music    Valerie Carson 
    Phillip McWhorter                                

Media    Barbara Rosser  
    Mo Moseley  
 
Table Leaders   Cindy Clem 
    Beth Kisor 
    Shannon Mayes 
    Kay Morris 
    Rita Lane 
    Kathy McWhorter 
    Lorri Schoonover 

Assistant Table Leaders             LaNell Black 

    Charlotte Mattox 
    Sharon Moore 
    Thina Biblis 
    Mary Jane Laumer 
    Linda Voitle 
    Rubye Wilkerson 

Board Rep.   Judy Lovelady 

Agape Needs:  

72 of each item for Women’s Walks 

“Then the two from 

Emmaus told their 

story of how Jesus had 

appeared to them as 

they were walking along 

the road, and how they 

had recognized him as 

he was breaking the 

bread.”  

Luke 24:35 (NLT) 
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Address, contact phone, or email changes? 

Help keep your information updated. Send any 

changes or updated information (with your 

original walk # and location) to: 

                         sdutsey@aol.com 

If you don’t have email or computer access, 

call anyone in the Community to assist you 

with any update needed to your current 

address, phone,  or other information. 

In Case Of Emergency 

Camp Alamisco           

256-825-9482 

Emmaus Work 

 Area 

 2010 Community 

 Board Representative 

 72 Hour Prayer Vigil  Chad Wilbanks 

 Agape  Tracie Starr 

 Book Table  Pat Barnt 

 Candlelight  Allen Brewer 

 Food Preparation  Robert Beers 

 Greeters  Kathy Nichols 

 Housing and Registration  Kathy Nichols 

 Logistics  Darrell Pearson 

 Meal Service  Wayne Gauntt 

 Music & Media  Chrystal Strickland 

 Photography  Frank Talbot 

 Refreshments  Judy Lovelady 

 Serenade  Linda Brewer 

 Speakers’ Prayer Chapel  Chad Wilbanks 

 Sponsors’ Hour  Linda Hines-Hornsby 

 Supplies  Judy Lovelady 

 Worship  Duane Skarecky 

    

 Registrar - Men's  Jim Snyder 

 Registrar - Women's  Lynn "Mo" Moseley 

    

 Community Spiritual Director  Glen Pugh 

 Clergy 
 Jamie Barkley 

 Clarence Stewart 

   Jim Sasser 

   

 Community Lay Director  Allen Brewer 

 Community ALD  Wayne Gauntt 

 Community Treasurer  Linda Brewer 

 Community Secretary  Linda Hines-Hornsby 

Walk #130 

Email Mary Mowery for a name badge 

at mary.mowery@eamc.org  The cost 

to replace a lost badge is $2. 

 

SERVICE OPPORTUNITY:  Due to her 

obligations and a potential move to 

Tuscaloosa, Mary is asking for someone 

to take over making the badges for the 

walks. If this is an area in which you feel 

called to serve. Please contact Mary for 

more details

( Mary.Mowery@eamc.org  ; Phone 334-

528-5846)  


